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June 17, 2011 

 

President Richard C. Levin 

Yale University 

President’s Office 

P.O. Box 208229 

New Haven, Connecticut 06520 

 

Sent via U.S. Mail and Facsimile (203-432-7105) 

 

Dear President Levin: 

 

Once again, thank you for your January 14, 2010, reply to FIRE’s concerns about 

Yale’s commitment to freedom of expression. Unfortunately, I write today with 

renewed concern. We sympathize with Yale’s need to address the threat to federal 

funding posed by a complaint filed regarding, among other matters, the 

university’s response to a satirical student chant directed at no one in particular. 

Freedom of expression, however, is Yale’s “paramount obligation”; accordingly, 

the chant in question is protected against official punishment. Please give us the 

opportunity to persuade you to reverse the punishment of this protected speech 

and, if necessary, to stand firm against federal pressure to punish protected 

expression at Yale. 

 

Since 1975, the university community has relied on the Report of the Committee 

on Freedom of Expression at Yale, known as the Woodward Report, which 
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are important values; other institutions may properly assign them the highest, and 

not merely a subordinate priority; and a good university will seek and may in 

some significant measure attain these ends. But it 
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From the mature advantage of looking back, it is obvious that the performance 
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leaves the government in control of all of the institutions of culture, the great 

censor and director of which thoughts are good for us. 

 

American Booksellers v. Hudnut, 771 F.2d 323, 327–29 (7th Cir. 1985), aff’d, 475 U.S. 1001 

(1986). 

 

A similar double standard is operating in the prese
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development for our nation. Such pressure exceeds the rightful powers of the government, and 

universities such as Yale should consider challenging this overreach of power in the courts. FIRE 

would support Yale were it to take such a courageous and principled step. Universities must be 

free to declare that free speech is their “paramount obligation”—and to live by that declaration. 

 

FIRE requests a response by July 8, 2011. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Adam Kissel 

Vice President of Programs 

 

cc: 

Fellows of the Yale Corporation 

Mary Miller, Yale College Dean 

W. Marichal Gentry, Associate Dean of Yale College, Dean of Student Affairs, and Dean of 


